September 27, 2007

BASINGSTOKE DISTRICT ASSOCIATION OF PARISH AND TOWN COUNCILS
	Minutes of the Meeting of the Association

	Date:
	27th September 2007
	
	

	Place:
	Civic Offices, BDBC

	Present:
	Chineham
	Martin Biermann (Chair), Les Fryer

	
	Dummer
	Julian Jones

	
	Kingsclere
	Peter Woodman

	
	Mortimer West End
	Peter Collins, John Robertson

	
	Newnham
	Roger Booth

	
	North Waltham
	Malcolm Dixon

	
	Overton
	Brian Langer

	
	St Mary Bourne
	Michael Widén, Margaret Corbett

	
	Sherfield on Loddon
	Bruce Batting

	
	Silchester
	Vanessa Richards

	
	Tadley
	Jo Slimin

	Guests:
	Postwatch
	Peter Atkinson(RG Area Panel Chairman)

	
	BDBC
	Elizabeth Verner (Head of Enterprise, Skills & Learning)

	Attending:
	Mapledurwell & Up Nately
	Lorna Cuthill (Clerk)

	
	Newtown (and Minute Secretary)
	Ros Brandwood

	Apologies:
	Baughurst
	Martin Slatford

	
	Ecchinswell, Sydmonton and BG
	Brian Flanders

	
	Hurstbourne Priors
	Charles Cardiff

	
	Newnham
	Nigel Bell

	
	Sherborne St John
	Rodney Earthrowl, Julian Crawley

	
	Sherfield on Loddon
	Sandy Johnston

	
	Whitchurch
	Andy Alferovs

	
	Winslade PM
	John Raymond

	
	Wootton St Lawrence
	Roddy Jameson

	
	The meeting kept a few moments silence in memory of Cllr Mrs Sheila Allen, treasurer and former chairman of the Association.
	

	1.
	Apologies - as above
	

	2.
	Presentation on proposed post office closures and consultation process
Peter Atkinson (Postwatch) outlined the remit of Postwatch, explained why post office closures were considered necessary, and set out the stages in the consultation process. Proposed closures for this area were due to be announced on 15th October. There would be a six week consultation period.

Elizabeth Verner (BDBC) reported that her department had submitted data to Post Office Limited (POL) on relevant local factors which might influence the future pattern of the Post Office Network in the area including: significant planned/ allocated residential developments, deprivation, census data and population forecasts, together with the borough’s Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy. When advised, the proposed closures would be considered by the borough’s Sustainable Communities Overview committee and a response submitted.

Following discussion, the Association requested BDBC to notify parish councils of the proposals as soon as they were available and to circulate the data submitted to POL. Subsequently, would they also circulate the borough’s response and the eventual outcome?

Mr Atkinson offered to attend any meetings called to discuss proposed closures.

Mr Atkinson’s Power point presentation (appendix 1)
Postwatch: Helpline 08456 013265 / 02890 279 348
Website: www.postwatch.co.uk
Email: info@postwatch.co.uk
	

	3.
	Minutes of the last meeting on 28th June 2007
The minutes were approved.
	

	4.
	Matters arising
	

	4.1
	Revised licensing arrangements
The borough’s Legal Department had confirmed its interpretation of the legislation and their statement had been circulated prior to the meeting. In its opinion, parish councils can ‘agree at their discretion to make representations on behalf of persons living within the vicinity of the Premises the subject - matter of the application’ but not make representations in their own right.

The meeting was disappointed at this response which was at odds with the guidance issued by the DCMS, and pointed out that some other authorites were treating parish councils as ‘interested parties’. Developments in procedures to be monitored.
	

	4.2
	Excessive bulk of consultation documents
It was agreed that a more appropriate form of consultation (possibly brief summaries) was desirable. Something similar to the emailed ‘Friday updates’ from HAPTC was suggested. It was also suggested that an approach be made to the borough’s Corporate Director with responsibility for parish liaison, Karen Brimacombe. Agreed: to be carried forward to the next meeting.
	

	5.
	SE Plan Inquiry in Public
A report by Nigel Bell had been circulated and was noted. (Appendix 2). A CD of the inquiry report is available.
	

	6.
	Hampshire Waste Management Strategy
Roger Booth brought the meeting’s attention to the Hampshire Minerals Plan & Hampshire Waste Management Plan – consultation period now ended.
	

	7.
	By-laws for recreation grounds
An up-date from Noel Preece, Parks & Open Spaces Officer, had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was hoped that the project would be brought to fruition by the end of the year.
	

	8.
	HATS (Hampshire Action Teams)

There was a general feeling that the HATs events were not well publicised which led to questions about the effectiveness of the teams. It was suggested that the Association should send a representative to the meetings. Agreed: that a representative be nominated at the next meeting.
	

	9.
	Finance
Finances were healthy, there being modest expenditure. It was agreed that a return be submitted to HCC as requested.

Due to the sad death of Cllr Mrs Allen, the position of treasurer was vacant. Cllr Woodman agreed to be nominated for the post; his election to be ratified at the next meeting.
	

	10.
	Reports
	

	10.1
	HAPTC
The Chair reported briefly on the following:

i) It was noted that the recent entry of Norwich Union into the parish council insurance market appeared to have led to more competitive premiums.

ii) Members were urged to support the AGM on Saturday 13th October. The question of continuing affiliation to NALC would be discussed.

iii) Successful CALCs. See appendix 3
Cllr Langer again expressed concern about the lack of feedback coming up from the district associations.
	

	10.2.
	Basingstoke Voluntary Forum
There was no report.
	

	10.3
	Community Safety Forum
There was no report. It was suggested that Rebecca Kennelly, BVS Chair, be asked to address the Association at its December meeting.
	

	10.4
	Local Strategic Partnership
Reports by Cllr Booth had been circulated prior to the meeting: LSP conference (12th July), B&DBC Climate Change Summit (14th Sept) and BDBD Core Strategy Introductory Session (18th Sept), and LSP board meeting (25th Sept) appendices 4,5,6
	

	10.5
	Postwatch
Concerns expressed under Item 2 above had included queuing, opening hours at Preistley Road collection office and incorrect surcharging arising from the new pricing system.
	

	10.6
	North Wessex Downs AONB
The Association was reminded that there would be a vacancy on the council. Members were asked to consider nominating a member to go forward as the HAPTC representative.
	

	11.
	Any Other Business
	

	a)
	The Association had been asked for comment on BDBC’s review of the Council’s ‘Streets for People, Roads for Cars’ traffic calming initiative. After some discussion it was agreed that, as the topic had been aired at Association meetings on numerous occasions in the past, the Chair would draw up a response incorporating the following points: the need for emphasis on enforcement rather than greater awareness, the proliferation of signs was not necessarily effective, Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) were considered effective, blanket implementation was not favoured, and the growing preference for ‘partnership funding’ was another form of ‘double taxation’ on rural parishes.
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 11th December

Looking ahead to dates for 2008, Thursdays were generally favoured. To be confirmed at the next meeting.
	

	Chairman, Martin Slatford
……………………………………………………………………
	
	Date
……………


